KHS Booster Club
Meeting Minutes
8/19/24 6:30pm @ KHS IMC

Attendees:
Lindsey Boleyn
Sarah Holstrom
Jessica Stricker
Erica Wolterman
Annette Brightwell
Shawn Thomsen
Kathryn Woerner
Brooke Arp

Kari Maas

Julie McMahan

Ronda Geater

Secretary’s Report
Sarah sent out May's Minutes.

Approval for May Minutes

-Kathryn

-Kari

Treasurer’s Report

-Current Balance $35,518

-Todd Kunsdorf is retiring as Treasurer. Position is open for next year. Contact Sarah if you are interested.

-Sarah & Todd are looking for someone to help with the Booster Club taxes this year. Ami is emailing someone and
will get back to Sarah.

-$19k concessions profit ($75 payout for each sport)

-Sarah will take a large, cardboard “fake” check to a football game to show off the Booster Club's earnings to fans &

families.

Approval for Treasurer’s Report:
-Annette
-Kathryn

President’s Report

-Dawn Peek will continue the Cougar Den apparel next year. The fall sale will be released soon via Social Media. It
will be general KHS gear. Thanks to Dawn for doing the sale once again!

-The popcorn machine was purchased for $2k. The machine is great and warms up quickly.

-The Volunteer sign-up link is available online. Most slots are already filled.

-Annette & Whitney cleaned up the concession area this week.

-One freezer is not working/cooling. Annette will check them out. Will be needed by next week due to food for
concessions arriving. Will need up to $300 for the new freezer.

-Annette & Whitney are retiring at the end of this school year. Annette does the ordering side of things & Whitney
does the actual concessions. The job is from August until March and pays $876 each month. Can do one or two

people for the job. If two do it, they can split the pay how they choose..



Approval for up to $300 for a new freezer chest for concessions:
-Jessica

-Erica

-Golf Outing Update: $24,250 profit,

-Each sport that fully participated will receive $1250

-Todd will write the AD a check, and Shawn will disperse the money into coaches accounts

-Next year’s Golf Outing will be on July Ilth.

-Sports without reps is currently: Girls: Golf, Bowling, Track and Boys: Basketball, Wrestling, Bowling, Tennis, and

Soccer.

Approval for moving funds from Golf Outing Proceeds:
-Annette

-Brooke

-Sarah is speaking at Freshman Open House on Tuesday.
-Sarah will sell car decals at beginning of year events.

-People can Venmo Sarah, and she will leave on her porch for pick-up

-Kenny, the Mascot
-Sarah is looking for some others to volunteer. The main student is a Senior this year so we need to look for others to

take over.

AD Report
-New coaches have been hired:
Austin Ha-Girls Soccer

Tony Vis-Boys Tennis

-Sign-up genius to volunteer for baseball was a huge success. Will pay out at the same $75 rate. Money comes
from the General Fund and transferred to sport-specific budgets. Shawn will make that transfer soon.

-Starting Monday, everything will be cashless. Online or Credit Card at the gate. Apple Pay, Google Pay, Credit Card
all accepted.

-Encourage families to purchase a 10 scan pass for $56

-Can't use punch passes at Kingston or for post-season events

-All pass options are on Bound for purchase. Passes are only good for home events.

-Screenshot QR code of ticket is a great idea due to difficulty to find it after purchase.

-Concessions will still accept cash and other pay options.

New Business

-Sarah has been in contact with someone who could offer a KHS gear store. Items can be purchased throughout the
year, not just for a limited time frame like the Cougar Den. She will get more information soon.

-Erica W. (Dance) wants to possibly do a mini-Cougar Den at Football games (Small pom poms, temporary tattoos,

etc.) to encourage crowd excitement & participation. The Booster Club did not see any interference with her idea.

-Flat $30 to E-sports, Show Choir, Trap for volunteering slots.

Next Meeting is October 28th at 6:30pm.
Meeting adjourned @ 7:10pm.



